
Canada Drive-America  
Avenue Bridge

Dear resident or landowner,

The City of Vaughan is building a bridge over Highway 400 to connect  
Canada Drive and America Avenue. This new bridge will enhance Vaughan’s  
transportation network and help alleviate traffic, allowing you to travel seamlessly  
from one community to another. 

Project update
In July 2023, the City awarded the contract to EllisDon Civil Ltd. to undertake the detailed design 
and construction of the bridge. The contractor is in the process of planning the early works of construction  
activities, which will commence in mid-October. Early works include: 

•	 installing erosion and sediment control measures.

•	 removing trees and implementing tree protection measures.

•	 stripping and excavating existing topsoil.

•	 importing, placing and compacting fill materials (e.g. soil and gravel) to the site.

October 2023



vaughan.ca/CDAABridge

Timelines

Construction of the bridge is scheduled to begin in 2024 and is anticipated to be complete by 2026. 

Construction impacts
All roads will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic during construction. Temporary lane restrictions  
will be required to allow construction activities to be undertaken in a safe and efficient manner.  

If you have any questions, please contact:

City of Vaughan, Infrastructure Delivery 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca


